Los Altos Hills Activity Report
June 4 - July 6

June 4
E314 back from recent Strike Team Deployment
E304 covered while out.

June 6
PR detail to Hidden Villa, E314 crew talked with children on site

June 19

R14 responded on an outside smoke investigation. The RP was contacted at 27390
Deer Springs Way who then pointed across canyon (west) toward what looked like
smoke. The smoke was determined to be coming from the Hidden Villa
Campground. This was significant due to the fact that down canyon winds had
dispersed the campfire smoke and it could be detected all the way down Moody to
the station, resulting in numerous calls.

July 4
R14, T14 participated in the 4t of July Parade.

Aside from the above incidents, E314 patrolled the Los Altos Hills as usual.
A new gate was discovered at the top of Sherlock Rd. It was unlocked and not an
access issue.

Debris was found at the end of Country. It was brush and construction debris. The
debris had been removed by July 1 and no longer posed an access problem.

E314 crews took partin a 3 day County Wide Wildland Training Exercise, along
with the Dept.’s 4 other Type 3 Engines.

It was also noted that Central was being paved and improvements being made.
Respectfully submitted,

Capt. Pat Osborne
El Monte “A”



